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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
13 March 2024 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M.Abraham & Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope & D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed) 
 

Minute No.  
PFC 23/ 

60. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs Blogg, Holborn, Knight & Shaikh and D.Wyndham (Cricket 

Club) submitted apologies. 

61. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – Cllr Wood declared 

an interest as a member of the Bowls Club and D.Morgan declared an interest as a member of the Ferriby 

Shed. 
 

62. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 14 FEBRUARY 2024 - Resolved – that the minutes 
be accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 

 

63. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking. 

64. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that there had been an increase in litter in 

the park.  It was also noted that the wires at the base of the tennis court fencing had broken due to the 

fencing being frequently hit by footballs.  It was agreed that the Park Warden would be asked to make 

repairs. 
 

65. CLERK’S REPORT  

65.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that the repairs to the multiplay equipment had been carried out 

and that the wildflower seeds had been sewn at the entrance to Grange Lane.  It was agreed that the 

damaged tennis court net should be replaced at a cost of £104 + delivery.  Concerns from the cricket 

club regarding overuse of specific areas of the playing field by football training were discussed and it 

was agreed that the clerk would contact users and ask them to train on the opposite side of the field.  It 

was noted that both the water supply to the changing rooms and the Bowls Pavilion would be switched 

on and legionella checks would be resumed.  Finally the response from the Football Club regarding the 

Ferriby Festival was discussed and it was agreed that additional controls would be requested. 

65.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted.  No concerns were raised. 
 

66. OTHER MATTERS 

66.1. Ferriby Shed – Following a successful wind farm grant the location of the new accessible path to the 

workshop was discussed and agreed, subject to agreement with the Cricket Club.  It was agreed that D. 

Morgan would meet with the Cricket Club and confirm the outcome to the Clerk. 

66.2. ERYC Playing Pitch Strategy 2024-2029 – It was noted that the Clerk had completed the survey sent 

by ERYC to ensure that the facilities of the playing field were accurately reflected within the update of 

this Strategy document. 

66.3. Request to Use Form 2024 – It was agreed that the form should be updated to remove the mention 

of Covid-19, and it should be sent out to all users. 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.30pm 
Date of next meeting : 10 April 2024 


